
 

 
 

 
Gartnavel Royal Hospital 
1055 Great Western Road 
GLASGOW 
G12 0XH. 
www.show.scot.nhs.uk/ggc 

 

 
Date 11th June 2014 

Your Ref  

Our Ref  

 

 

 

Dear Sir or Madam  

 

 

Ethics Committee has reviewed the research proposal for the study title primary small oesophageal cancer: 

a retrospective study of different modalities of treatment. The study is a historical cohort which was looking 

at the outcomes of patients with small cell of oesophagus who were treated at the Beatson West of Scotland 

Cancer centre. There was no requirement to obtain ethical approval for such historical study.  

  

 

 

 

If you have any queries about this letter or want further information, please contact me. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 
 

Dr Nick Macpherson  
Bsc (Med. Sc.), MB ChB, MRCP, FRCR, MD 

Consultant Clinical Oncologist 

 


